March, 2020

Dear School Board:

We enter the last quarter of school with many questions and challenges. | am looking forward to
having students back at school, and halls full of laughter and social interactions.. Our students
have accomplished many great things in the last month:

e The Boys basketball team won the first two games in the State Tournament, decisively
defeating March Valley and Fruitland. Unfortunately, they lost to Sugar Salem in the
championship game.

e We had twenty-three students attend BPA state competition in Boise. It was shortened by
BSU from three to two days, but they got it done.

e We had a two times State Champion in wrestling, Broddey Cunningham.

e Our Cheer team had a strong showing in the district tournament finishing in second place.

e Juniors participated in a Higher Ed. Day, by choosing to attend three presentations put on
by seven colleges that were at Kimberly. The rest of the students attended Careers/Stem
Fair after lunch. We had students from Castleford and Valley and Murtaugh as well
attend the event.

e The Theater Department performed the Musical “Music Man” at the Roper Auditorium.
The opening night was very good, and | am sure it only got better on Friday and
Saturday.

e Many of our students on the Debate team qualified for State; however, were not able to
compete due to circumstances regarding cancellations.

The fourth quarter moves at a fever pitch, hopefully we will have events such as District and
State tournaments, and SAT and ISAT testing. The biggest challenge will be to keep students
focused and working on eLearning, while looking forward to Graduation.

Respectfully,

Dominik Unger



